Town of Hempstead

LOCAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

February 16, 2011, 2011 – 10:00 AM

Old Courthouse, 350 Front Street, Hempstead

AGENDA: Consideration and Adoption of a Resolution to amend the 2011 LDC Budget, Consideration of a Resolution for the LDC Board Members and Staff to attend the NYSEDC Annual Meeting in Cooperstown, New York, Presentation of the Executive Director’s Report, Consideration and Approval of the Minutes of January 26th 2011
Those in attendance: 
Ted Sasso, Chairman

                                    Al D’Agostino, Member

                                    Paul Conte, Vice Chairman

                                           Ari Brown, Member
                                   Cheryl Petri, Secretary
Also in attendance:    John E. Ryan, Corporation Counsel

             William F. Weir, Nixon Peabody, Transaction Counsel

                                   Gene Turner, Consultant                    

                                   Frederick E. Parola, Executive Director/CEO

                                   Edie M. Longo, Deputy Executive Director/CFO 

                                    Michael Lodato, Deputy Agency Administrator

 Absent:                         Jonathan Kohan, Treasurer 

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM
2011 Budget Amendment: A motion was made by Ted Sasso to adopt an amended 2011 LDC Budget reflecting a change in the title of the line items. This motion was seconded by Al D’Agostino. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Cooperstown NYSEDC : A motion was made by Ted Saso to Consider and Adopt a resolution for the LDC Board Members and Staff to attend the NYSEDC annual meeting in Cooperstown, New York from May 25th-May 27th, 2011. This motion was seconded by Paul Conte. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Fee Schedule/Policy Discussion: Bill Weir advised the LDC Staff and Board that the Dormitory Authority of NYS has lowered it application and administration fees concerning Sales Tax Exemptions on equipment leases. The LDC will seek to change the fee schedule for equipment leases to reflect no annual compliance fee, a 60k cap on equipment leasing, and drop the fee to .25 percent of the total amount. Ted Sasso also recommend we prepare a generic letter to non-for-profits in the area outlining the new program. 

Executive Director’s Report:  The board was furnished with a copy of the Executive Director’s Report.

Minutes of the January 26th  Board Meeting: A motion was made by Paul Conte to approve the minutes of January 26th, 2011. This motion was seconded by Cheryl Petri. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Financial Statements & Expenditure Report: The board was furnished with a copy of the Financial Statements and Expenditure List for January 26th, 2011- February 15, 2011.

With all business concluded, Ari Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:17 a.m.  This motion was seconded by Paul Conte.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

________________________________________

Cheryl Petri, Secretary March  23, 2011
